
Hello! You’ll receive this communication every two weeks as Utilities work takes place in 
the City Park area. Project managers from Utilities, Streets and our contractor, Connell 
Resources, will be on site daily so feel free to flag them down! 
After 13 weeks, the project remains on schedule, and now is in the final phase. Traffic 
control and the roadway closure of Mulberry between Shields and Taft is still in place. 
Utilities and Streets continue to work together to manage adjustments to traffic control 
and road closures to maintain safety for crews and the traveling public. Crews continue 
to work at the west end of the project between Cook Street and Crestmore Drive and will 
work toward the west.
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PROGRESS TO DATE WHAT TO EXPECT NEXT

June 27, 2022 - number 9

•	 All excavation trenches are backfilled  
and preparing for new asphalt pavement

•	 Completed all 17 residential service   
lines along West Mulberry

•	 Local business access continues to City 
Park Plaza, City Park Pool, Golf and Fire 
Station from Shields Street on Mulberry –  
Taft Hill Road local access is still CLOSED

•	 Asphalt patching continues heading west 
in the 1800 block of W. Mulberry between 
Cook and Crestmore

•	 Full overlay surfacing of W. Mulberry from 
Cook Street to Taft Hill Road will begin

•	 Residential landscaping is being repaired
•	 Traffic control adjustments will continue  

and access will be maintained

THE PROJECT REMAINS 
ON SCHEDULE.

See map on back 
for ongoing traffic pattern.



WHO TO CALL and WHERE TO LOOK

Auxiliary aids and services are available for persons with disabilities. V/TDD: 711 
Esta información puede ser traducida, sin costo para usted, 970-212-2900.

Jason Stutzman, Utilities Project Manager 
970-221-6212 or jstutzman@fcgov.com

Bill Welborn, Streets Project Manager
970-581-5900 or bwelborn@fcgov.com

Traffic Pattern Remains in Effect

VISIT THESE WEBSITES FOR MORE PROJECT INFORMATION
•	 fcgov.com/Mulberry-Sewer for periodic 

updates on the Utilities project and to 
sign up for email updates

•	 fcgov.com/mulberry2022 for updates to 
the Mulberry Corridor Improvements

Crews removed an old brick sewer manhole 

Repairing landscape after sewer service installation

Connecting sewer service in backyard

NOTICE - The Streets Department will continue overlay surfacing on Mulberry west to
Overland Trail following completion of the Utilities project.


